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14 June 2024 
 
Select VSBL Club Presidents & Secretaries 
Via email 
 
Re: Women’s Team Promotion 
 
Dear VSBL Select Club Presidents & Secretaries, 
 
As I am sure you are aware, we are very keen to help the Women’s game continue to grow, both 
in number and in strength. 
One of our focuses is to see the Premier League Division expand, with a goal of having a 6th team 
enter into the Women’s Premier Firsts Division. 
 
Now, I don’t want to scare you off too early in the conversation, we understand that this might be 
too big of a jump in competition for your club next season, however, we would like to begin having 
discussions with your club in the hope that this is a goal for your Women’s Program. 
 
As a high performing team in the 2023/24 State League Division, we would like to open a 
conversation with you around competing in the 24/25 Premier Reserves. 
 
Is this something that your Women’s Program is already considering?  
 
What are the challenges your club is currently facing in making this nomination?  
Is there a way that Baseball Victoria can help overcome these challenges? 
 
Would your club benefit from a conversation between your playing group, coaching staff and/or 
committee and Baseball Victoria to try and have your Women’s Program in a position to compete 
in Women’s Premier League in the next 2-3 seasons? 
 
Baseball Victoria continues to be committed to Women’s Baseball and hope that you will take us 
up on the opportunity to help grow the strength of your program. 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the office. 
 
Kind Regards, 

 
Chet Gray 
Chief Executive Officer  
Baseball Victoria  
p: (03) 9645 8000  
a: Melbourne Ballpark, Merton Street, Altona Meadows, VIC, 3028 
w: baseballvictoria.com.au   
e: ceo@baseballvictoria.com.au   
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